
been through a rough year. One of his daughters had 
died of ovarian cancer, and the physiological 
manifestations of his thyroid imbalance was imitating 
other illnesses, as the hormones affect almost every cell 
of the body. Plus, the imbalance mimics depression: He 
had great swings in energy level (and later, a sense of 
defeat). 

A carpenter for more than 20 years and at the time a 
recent graduate of the School of Journalism and 
Communication at the University of Oregon, Walter kept 
working despite feeling sometimes “like a bag of sand 
sliced with a razor. I was getting terribly weak.” His 
energy would suddenly unplug, and there were floods of 
weakness. The illness started to dominate daily life.  

“My insides were a mess, swollen and bloated, my 
hair was falling out,” Walter says, and it was effecting 
his ability to work. “I wasn’t operating at any level, 

(Continued on page 5) 

The Plight of the Uninsured 
Without health insurance, working around his illness seemed 
the only option — until this carpenter found VIM 

VOLUNTEERS IN MEDICINE CLINIC 
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Three years ago, no one 
was making the 
connection between Bob 
Walter’s lagging health 
and thyroid-removal 
surgery a few years 
before. Walter was on 
hormone replacement 
med-ication, and had 
had no ill effect after the 
surgery. He traveled to 
California only one 
week after for his 
granddaughter’s birth. 
Everything seemed fine. 
      When Walter’s 
health went into 
decline, he had already 

Former Flight Nurse “Gets 
as Much as I Give” as 
Dispensary Volunteer  

It’s both easy and hard to imagine David Green, with his 
calm, kind demeanor, jumping from helicopters, picking 
up patients and providing critical nursing care after an 
evacuation mission. And yet, it’s exactly that comforting, 
clear-headed nature that fits well in the chaotic environ-
ment he worked in as a flight nurse for 15 years at the 
University of Utah hospital.  

Although there weren’t flight nurses when Green first 
started studying, one flight out as a student, and he was 
hooked. 

“Once I started flying, that was my passion,” Green 
says. On those aeromedical evacuation missions, Green 
was appreciated by the medical and support personnel for 
his ability to direct activities in an unflustered way. 

Almost immediately after Green moved to Eugene 
with his wife, Jill Hoggard Green, the chief operating 

officer for PeaceHealth Oregon Region, he ran right into 
Sister Monica Heeran, a founder of Volunteers In 
Medicine, at a physician’s party. That was only months 
after VIM opened its doors in Eugene. In that moment, 
Green developed another passion – volunteering for VIM. 

“Anyone who knows Sister Monica,” Green says, 
“knows how persuasive she can be.” At the party, “the 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Our Vision 
May we have eyes to see those rendered invisible and excluded, open arms and hearts to reach out and 

include them, healing hands to touch their lives with love and, in the process, heal ourselves. 
 
 

Our Mission 
Our mission is to understand and serve the health and wellness needs of the medically under-served 

and other household members who live and work in the greater Lane County area. 

A LETTER FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
The first six months of this year were monumental for 
Volunteers In Medicine. The Board of Directors embarked 
upon a capital campaign to raise $250,000 to start 
renovations on a new clinic location in Springfield. By 
April, the lease was signed, and an architect and a contractor 
hired. By the end of July, the construction project was 
completed, and staff and volunteers bid farewell to the 
clinic’s first home on West 11th Avenue in Eugene.  

This move is great news for Volunteers In Medicine — and 
not a minute too soon. In September, the U.S. Census 
Bureau published “Income, Poverty, and Health Insurance 
Coverage in the United States: 2009” —  88 pages of 
findings, charts and graphs that is as convincing as it is long 
in highlighting the need for VIM to continue its mission to 
address the substantial problem of the medically uninsured.  

Perhaps you don’t need to wade through the thick and detailed report to have gotten a 
sense from the current economic climate that poverty surged to 14.3 percent last year, 
and that for the first time since 1987, the number of people with health insurance 
decreased. Although the health care overhaul is now law, Americans will be expected 
to obtain coverage or pay a penalty — unless the mounting legal challenges to the 
insurance mandate prevail, and then it could be years more. 

In the meantime, as the report indicates, the predicament of the uninsured is only 
getting worse and will continue to do so. The uninsured, for one, tend to do without 
doctor visits when they become ill because of cost. And many of them work but make 
just too much to qualify for Oregon Health Plan coverage. As well, suffers of chronic 
disease are unable to afford medication.  

Now that we are in our new facility, outreach to reduce barriers to those medically 
uninsured, low-income people is more important than ever. Now is the time to double 
our fundraising efforts. Our volunteers greet the uninsured daily at the clinic and 
screen up to 250 Lane County residents every month. VIM then provides eligible 
patients with the high-quality health care and the medications they need – all free. The 
demand for our services will continue to increase. One in 7 Americans is now living 
in poverty, and the working-age poor is at the highest level since the 1960s. We count 
on you and all our supporters to give so 
others can live well and be healthy. 

 
Board of Directors 
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Jackie Mikalonis 
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ANNUAL CAMPAIGN — THE GIFT OF HEALTH  

The Power of Community to Make People’s Lives Better 
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At Volunteers In Medicine Clinic, we rely on two 
resources: donated time from health care professionals 
and financial support from community members and 
foundations. We need both to serve our patients. This 
year the goal is to raise $1.6 million. You have the 
power to make someone’s life better by providing 
access to free medical care for those who need it and 
are unable to afford it.  

You can donate online at www.vim-clinic.org, or 
mail your donation to Volunteers In Medicine Clinic, 

2260 Marcola Road Springfield, OR  97477. If you 
prefer, contact directly Glenda Gordon, Development 
Director, at 541-686-6361, or ggordon@vim-clinic.org. 

VIM applauds! 
Liz Cawood and Steve Korth for being last year’s Annual 
Campaign Co-Chairs. You raised awareness in our 
community, volunteered, contributed and helped VIM 
raise significant funds so we could meet our campaign 
goals. In return,  many low-income, uninsured families are 
leading healthier lives! We are grateful and thank you! 

From Our Annual Campaign Co‐Chairs 
My wife, Anne Marie, and I are happy to support this tremendous 
organization. As parents and business people, we recognize that the 
vitality of our community depends on keeping families healthy. Many 
people think that individuals without health coverage don’t work. The  
fact is many of the uninsured work in low-wage jobs without benefits,  
or are employed by small businesses that cannot afford to provide 
coverage. When you support the clinic, you are helping to make Lane 
County a stronger community. Thank you in advance for considering  
VIM in your giving plans for 2011. 
Dana Siebert, Chambers Communications 
 
 
As a mother and a grandmother, I can only imagine the devastating 
lifelong effect not having insurance has on a family. I feel very fortunate 
that I’ve never faced this situation During my professional years as a 
medical social worker, I talked with many patients who had no money to pay for their hospital expenses. 
They also couldn’t pay for any follow up appointments or medications, yet they were too proud to ask for 
help. When VIM opened, I was able to make appropriate referrals that allowed patients to maintain their 
dignity while getting the follow up care they needed. Because of this, I am proud to serve on the Volunteers 
in Medicine’s board and ask for your help in funding the clinic. 
Sandra Mattson, Community Volunteer and VIM Board Member 



 

One Fine Day  
 
Co-Chairs 
Kathy Aliotti 
Jo‐Mae Gonyea 
Carol Hammons 
Kathy Re 
Kim Ward 
Sarah Zachem 
Marie Jones, Emeritus 
 
VIM Special Events Coordinator 
Nicole Gauron 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Swingin’ Summer Night  
 
Committee 
Julie Christensen 
Glenda Gordon 
Susie Kriz 
Stephanie Pearl  Kimmel 
Shirley Randolph 
Beth Sheehan 
Michelle Wasner 
 
 
VIM Development Associate 
Jennifer Larson 
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The sun shone and the stars twinkled in time to the sounds of the big band 
music and the dazzle of the world-class views enjoyed by more than 200 
guests of one of Lane County’s newest premier fundraisers, the 
Volunteers In Medicine Clinic’s Swingin’ Summer Night Gala! 

The guests who arrived at Sweet Cheeks Winery for the July 15th 
event were enticed to dance the night away to the sounds of the Blue Skies 
Big Band and the Jewel Tones, and were indulged by the delicious dinner 
from Marché Catering. And before the sun set, Dr. Victor Richenstein, 
one of VIM’s volunteer psychiatrists, shared his experiences and passion 
for the clinic.  

The event, in its second year, raised more than $50,000 for the clinic, 
topping last year’s revenues by $11,000.  A special thank-you to Doncha’ 
Remember Florals and Parties To Go for the beautiful floral centerpieces 
and décor. We are also grateful to Sid Vorhees, 
our master of ceremonies, and his crew for all of 
their help. And of course, the committee of the 
Swingin’ Summer Night Gala made this event 
beautiful and enjoyable for all, while keeping in 
mind the purpose of the event, to raise funds for 
the clinic.  

Work is already under way for next year’s 
Gala! For sponsors of the gala, you not only can 
join us at the event on July 21, 2011, but you also 
enjoy a great marketing opportunity for your 
company. To inquire about sponsorships, tickets 
and tables, see the information box below! 

Stars twinkled, guests danced! 

SAVE THE DATES! 
One Fine Day, April 13, 2011 
You can support this event! For sponsorship, tickets or donation information, 
contact Nicole Gauron, (541) 335-2827 or ngauron@vim-clinic.org. 

Swingin’ Summer Night, July 21, 2011 
To inquire about sponsorship or to reserve your table, contact Jennifer Larson, 
(541) 868-3578 or jelarson@vim-clinic.org. 

Photo: Luke Mazziotti 

Photo: Luke Mazziotti 
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SOLD-OUT EVENT AN ELEGANT, FUNDRAISING SUCCESS 
One Fine Day once again proved to be 
the Lane County fundraising luncheon 
to be at! The One Fine Day co-chairs 
and their amazing committee have 

made the annually sold-out event so highly popular that 
more than a quarter of a million dollars was raised for 
the Volunteers In Medicine Clinic.  

More than 400 guests gathered in the Club Room at 
Autzen Stadium to shop for more than 500 auction items 
at the April 21 event and to enjoy delicious food and 
wine and great company. The silent auction was 
complemented by a live auction with and a raffle that 
included a custom-designed diamond necklace from 
Beaudet Jewelry, a Louis Vuitton designer handbag and 
a spa day. Dr. Tom Wuest, the master of ceremonies, 
entertained with his humor and wit while the famously 
popular Sid Voorhees presided over the live auction. 
With their combined talents, the two had the guests 
laughing and bidding in support of services for the low-
income, medically uninsured of Lane County. 

Your help is needed to make One Fine Day 2011 a 
success! Tables are already being reserved for next 

year’s event to be held on 
Wednesday, April 13th. And 
sponsorships and donations of 
new or gently used handbags, 
jewelry, scarves, art work and small antiques are 
needed. To inquire about sponsorships, table purchases, 
individual tickets or to make a donation, please contact 
Nicole Gauron, Special Events Coordinator, at 541-335-
2827, or at ngauron@vim-clinic.org 

 

(Continued from page 1) 
even mentally. I started to blank out, 
and my personality started to wither.” 

Three years before, when Walter 
had his thyroid removed because of 
tumors, he was able to make the 
insurance payments. But then the 
cost of insurance outran his income, 
and paying for the follow up on his 
own became too expensive after 
about a year. When Walter’s health 
then went into decline, he came to 
VIM. He met eligibility because of 
his income, which fell between 85% 
and 200% of the Federal Poverty 
Level. 

VIM volunteer doctors ordered 
blood work and CAT scans to rule 
out cancer, and there was none. Once 
cancer was ruled out, a review of 
Walter’s entire case history revealed 
a connection to Walter’s thyroid. 

 Walter’s medications were 
adjusted, and many of the symptoms 
went away. But the process of 
finding the right balance of hormone 

chronic conditions such as diabetes, 
that are influenced by the variables 
of life. His medications need 
adjusting on a continual basis for 
him to remain working. Walter 
returns to the clinic at least monthly 
to get his levels checked.  

Walter is thankful that VIM was 
there to sort out his health problems, 
and even offer the short-term 
counseling he needed to get back on 
track, at a time when he felt 
vulnerable. Patients of chronic 
illness often feel they have to 
convince people they are ill, which 
adds to their stress. 

 “The clinic staff have treated 
me very respectfully and 
conscientiously,” Walter says, “and 
I’m glad they are there. In the 
waiting room, I’ve seen the 
population being served. And to 
think of those people not being 
served is incredible. To have an 
organization like VIM — that is the 
way it should be. There should 
always be a resource like that.” 

intake took many more months. 
Without VIM, Walter would not 
have been able to get the medical 
attention he needed to gain back his 
health. 

“I’ve always been profoundly 
self-sufficient,” Walter said. He says 
he has never required social services 
or received food stamps.  

Like many other patients, as his 
health sunk, Walter continued to 
work, and he avoided people to try 
to deal with his health problems 
himself. 

“It changes your whole nature 
and your relationship to people,” 
Walter says. “I began to not make 
phone calls to people. I didn’t want 
to worry them.” 

Even as Walter continues to 
work, and the carpentry jobs have 
rolled in this summer, he doesn’t 
earn enough to afford the 
approximately $500  per month 
insurance fees. But his thyroid levels 
need monitoring, as with many 
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1.  Our new address!  
2260 Marcola Road  
Springfield, OR  97477  

Administrative offices are still in 
downtown Eugene at 750 E. 11th Avenue, 
but all of VIM mail is sent to the Clinic’s 
address listed above.  
 

2.  Clinic’s hours of operation:  
Monday: 9:00 a.m. –noon; 1:30–5:00 p.m.; 

             5:30–8:30 p.m. 
Tuesday: 1:30–5:00 p.m.; 5:30–8:30 p.m. 
Wednesday: 9:00 a.m.–noon 
Thursday: 9:00 a.m.–noon; 1:30–5:00 p.m. 
Friday: 9:00 a.m. –1:00 p.m. 

3.  The number of exam rooms: 13  
(up by 6 from the old clinic!)   

4.  The cost of the project:  $250,000 
 

 5.  Of the many people and organizations 
       who supported us during this capital 
       campaign, those whom we owe a 
       specific debt of gratitude:  

• The Paula Babb Family 
• Loren Berry of Berry Architects, PC 
• The Buell Family 
• City of Springfield 
• Ellen Cougill 
• Dorman Construction, Bob Buss 
• The Rosaria P. Haugland Foundation 
• Sister Monica Heeran, in memory of her 

brother, Michael Ward 
• Aaron & Marie Jones, in honor of One Fine Day 
• Doug McKay 
• PeaceHealth 
• Hugh Prichard 
• Jody Rolnick 
• B. Lynne Schwartz 
• United Way of Lane County 
• Doug & Kathy White 

5 Things You Should Know About VIM’s Move! 

The noticeable difference Martha 
Griffith, physician assistant, found 
working at Volunteers In Medicine 
Clinic compared with her previous work 
in a private practice was the medical 
complexity of patient medical problems 
that result from the many years without 
basic care. 

“I thought because it was adult 
primary care medicine that I would 
more or less see a cross section, like in 
the insured world,” Griffith says of her 
arrival at VIM in July 2003. “But that 
isn’t true. It’s different. People without 
insurance don’t seek care for the small 
stuff, and by the time they do seek care, 
there is a lot of backtracking in terms of 
determining their health problems.” 

Griffith practiced in a private primary 
care setting for two years after her 
graduation from Pacific University 
(Forest Grove) before coming to VIM. 
Here, Griffith says, she approaches 
patient care from a more global view 
because of the lack of preventive care. 

“I have a choice: I can stay focused 
on one [ailment,] and then miss 90 
percent of patient health problems, or I 

speaking patients, because of her 
fluency, and diabetic care.  

Diabetes is the top diagnosis at VIM 
and the fastest growing disease in the 
United States. With the support of a 
grant from the American Medical 
Association Foundation, Griffith has 
been reviewing the charting of patients, 
which resulted in better tracking of 
patient stability for those already 
diagnosed with diabetes and increased 
identification of patients with diabetes.  

 “I’m proud we got a grant, and I feel 
like we are tracking patients’ stability 
and their disease better,” Griffith says. 
In the process, she says she is more 
aware of the difficulty patients have in 
managing this chronic disease.  

“It never stops. They have to be 
constantly vigilant,” she says.  

That awareness, combined with an 
understanding of the financial 
constraints of low-income patients, has 
prompted her to become more creative 
over the years in helping patients find 
ways to keep them healthy and to 
provide the personalized, compassionate 
care they deserve. 

can look at their health globally every 
time they visit,” she says. “That’s 
challenging, because, done correctly, it 
makes the visits more in-depth.” 

At VIM, Griffith has been able to 
practice that brand of in-depth primary 
care. “What a gratifying field of 
medicine,” she says.  

Embracing that mission, helping 
people who wouldn’t otherwise have 
access to health care, is the reason 
Griffith says she came to VIM.  

Two areas that Griffith has focused on 
as a physician assistant is Spanish-

  Martha Griffith, Physician Assistant Staff Spotlight 
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Inspirational. 
This uplifting adjective describes the powerful pulse 

that runs through our Volunteers in Medicine Clinic, as 
our volunteers, staff and supporters respond to an ever-
pressing need for health care for the uninsured.  

As VIM approaches its tenth year of service, it is 
amazing and humbling that a vision offered by Sister 
Monica Heeran and propelled into daily practice by our 
founding board of directors has become a staple of 
service in a community whose needs, frankly, can seem 
never-ending. 

And this is what is so inspirational — that caring 
people will respond to such needs and offer their service 
and support. We understood that 12,000 patient visits in 
one year expanding to 15,000 in the next meant we must 
move to a larger facility, secure more volunteer 
providers and increase the financial support to make this 
outreach succeed. And so we have. 

Our 7,000-square-foot clinic at Marcola Road and 
Mohawk Boulevard doubles our number of exam rooms 
and provides separate space for mental health 
counseling. We have larger space for our dispensary and 
laboratory areas, which also offers great privacy for our 
patients. These and many other improvements allow us 
to utilize more health care providers and to see more 
patients without expanding our hours or staff. It’s a 
wonderful story. 

However, this is a story that must be “rewritten” 
every year, as our $ 1.6-million annual budget is never a 
“given.” We depend on an additional $2.7 million in 

donated services and 
supplies annually, and it 
is gratifying that so 
many people and 
organizations step up to 
repeat their in-kind 
contributions. In 
addition to this support, 
we take a deep breath 
every year and hope that 
we can raise at least 
$1.6 million in cash 
support — from 
individual donors, foundation grants and the income 
from two annual events: our legendary One Fine Day in 
April and our newer Swingin’ Summer Night in July.  

What will our story be as we begin our new fiscal 
year in October? 

I’m confident that we will continue to respond to the 
health needs of our uninsured —  with energy, 
commitment and compassion. Volunteers will continue 
to arrive at the clinic with one question: “How can we 
help?” Staff will use optimism, ingenuity and humor to 
get through every day. And our donors – bless them, 
all – will be there with their persistent but quiet 
philanthropy.  

Yes, all of you will continue to write our story – 
because you are the pulse of Volunteers in Medicine. 

Inspirational, indeed.  

A Story of Inspiration, Where You Play a Part 
Duncan McDonald, Board Chair  

 

(Continued from page 1) 
first thing Sister Monica did was 
find out that I was an RN,” Green 
says, “and the second thing she did 
was advise me to volunteer.”  

Green was soon volunteering his 
time in the Dispensary (where 
patients pick up their free 
medications), and he has ever since, 
at least once a week for more than 
eight years, in rotation with his work 
at the University of Oregon Health 
Services.  

In the VIM Dispensary, Green 
draws upon his expertise in poison 
control, required as a flight nurse, 
and his licensure to give patient 
consultations on their medications. 

But the volunteer work also ties into 
his enjoyment of young people, 
especially medical students (who 
gain school credit at VIM) and the 
sense of satisfaction he gets from the 
work overall. 

“I really enjoy interacting with 
the young volunteers, the students,” 
Green says. “I’ve watched a lot of 
them get accepted to med school and 
move on. There are new kids every 
year, and I tell a lot of stories about 
my past experiences.” Green 
frequently uses these experiences to 
teach students how to deal with a 
situation that comes up at the clinic.  

But even as he is giving of his 
time, “I get more out of volunteering 

than they get out of me,” Green says. 
“That’s the cliché, and it’s a cliché 
for a reason. I really do get more out 
of it than they get from me. 
Volunteering gives me a sense of 
contributing. It makes me feel 
useful.” 

Whenever it comes out in social 
situations that Green is a part of 
VIM, “I always get a positive 
response from other professionals. 
And there are a lot of people, at the 
dry cleaners, or the movers, who 
when they find out my connection to 
VIM, they seem appreciative. If it 
wasn’t themselves, they all have had 
people who have been helped by 
Volunteers In Medicine.” 
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Aaron and Marie Jones 
A Legacy of Open Arms and Hearts 
By Marie Jones 

Aaron and I were approached by 
Sister Monica when she was seeking 
funding for a community organization 
called the Volunteers In Medicine 
Clinic. The issue of how to provide 
quality health care for low-income, 
uninsured folks who live or work in 
the Eugene-Springfield area had 
always been a community concern, 
and VIM was a way to address that.  
Other local leaders and physicians 
were also contacted to help start this 
valuable organization. 

Aaron and I have been involved in 
several community projects similar to 
this and we agreed with Sister Monica 
that this was a valuable community 
service that we could support and 
help grow. As other supporters of 
VIM can probably agree, it’s very 
hard to say no to Sister Monica. 

Local volunteers and supporters 
help fundraise for VIM through an 
annual event called One Fine Day, of 
which I am an emeritus co-chair.  
Thousands of volunteer hours are 
donated for this annual fundraiser.  One Fine Day 
has raised more than $1.3 million since the first 
fundraising event was held in 2005.  Every year, 
the community support for this fundraiser has 
increased. 

The One Fine Day committee has included 25 
to 30 local women who generously donate 
volunteer hours to help support Volunteers In 
Medicine. Without this community support, and the 
health care providers and volunteers, VIM would 
not be the community success it is. 

Aaron and I believe that the VIM Clinic is an 
important community health care resource. We feel 
that it is important that we and other community 
leaders get involved to find solutions to local 
community issues such as health care for the 

uninsured. I have been to the clinic and have seen 
its operations and have been impressed by what it 
does for members of our community who need 
their services. For us, it is rewarding to see the 
clinic in action and also to see the community 
support for this valued program.  

Aaron and I are proud to support such a fine 
community organization as Volunteers In 
Medicine, and we will continue to do so. Thanks to 
Sister Monica for bringing this concept to our area. 

Aaron Jones is the owner and founder of Seneca 
Sawmill Co. in Eugene. Aaron and Marie Jones are 
owners of a successful thoroughbred racing and 
breeding business in Kentucky.   

 

                                                                                                                              Photo: Luke Mazziotti 
Aaron Jones, Sister Monica Heeran, Marie Jones. 
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Abed's Limousine                    
Accounts Squared                    
Dr.  Martin Acker                               
Aesthetic Plastic Surgery           
Alder Art & Antiques              
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Aliotti                             
Elizabeth Allen                               
Laurel Allender                            
Ms. Betty Allison                             
American Medical Assc  Fdn    
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Anderson                            
Mrs. Gingie Anderson                            
Ms. Shelli  Anderson                            
Andreason's Cremation & Burial 

Svcs 
Dr. & Mrs. Bryan Andresen                            
Antique Clock Shop                  
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Arendt                              
Mr. & Mrs. John Arnold                              
Arnold, Gallagher, et al             
Ms. Mary Jane Arpin                               
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Arthurs                             
Phoebe Ashley                              
AstraZeneca LP                      
Mrs. Phoebe Atwood                              
Mr. & Mrs. Bert Babb                                
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Babb                                
Mrs. Paula Babb                                
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Bachman                             
Dr. & Mrs. Herb Baker                               
Baker Family Foundation             
Betty Balch                               
Shirley Baldwin                             
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Ballin                              
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Balog                               
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Barclay                             
Cathy Barnes & Donald Pate      
Baxter Plumbing & Rooter            
Bayberry Salon                      
Beaudet Jewelry                     
Becker Capital Management           
Ms. Marie Bennett-Setchko                     
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Benson                              
Mr. Howard Berge                               
Dr. & Mrs. Peter Bergreen                            
Dr. & Mrs. Marv Berkman                             
Joyce Berman                              
Berry Architects                    
Mrs. Frances Bishop                              
Dr. Dawn Bodell                              
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Boehi                               
Elissabeth Bohannon                            
Mr. & Mrs. George Boler                               
Lisa Bollinger                           
Mr. & Mrs. James Borg                                
Ms. Kay Boyd                                
Lori Braaten                             
Michelle Brack                               
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Branchaud                           
Diana Bray                                
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Brinkman                            

Mrs. Ruby Brockett                            
Cheri Brokaw                              
Joan Brook                               
Mr. & Mrs. David Brown                               
BrushFire... Pottery By You!        
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn  Buchanan                            
Mr. H.W.  Budge                               
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Burger                              
Sue Burkholder                          
C2 Design                           
Lorraine Caldwell                            
Carl's Jr.                          
Dr. Robert Carolan  & Ms. 

Kathleen Wiley                           
Carpe Diem                          
Leanne Carter                              
Natalie Carter                              
Dr. & Mrs. Terrence E. Carter                              
Mrs. Margaret Casanova                            
Maurine Cate                                
CAWOOD                              
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Cawood                              
Bev Chadburn                            
John Chamard                             
Mrs. Carolyn Chambers                            
Liz  Chambers                            
Chapala Mexican Restaurant          
Mr. & Dr. Daniel Charbonneau                         
Ms. Dottie Chase                               
Ms. Linda Cheney                              
Judith Christie                            
Mrs. Linda Church                              
Kristi Clark                               
Classy Lady                         
Clothespin Cards                    
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Coady                               
Ms. Carolyn Cohen                               
Mr. Robert Collins                             
Shannon Collins                             
The Collins Foundation                  
Chris Connor                              
Ms. Nancy Connor                              
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Connor                              
Cathy Cookson                             
Nancy Coons                               
Bev Coplin                              
Cottage Theater                     
Gary Craven                              
Crazy Legs Chair Company            
Suzie Creech                              
Linda Cron                                
Mr. & Mrs. C C Crone                               
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Cross                               
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Cross                               
Cross Town Movers                   
Mr. & Mrs. David Crowell                             
Colette Culver                              
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Curtis                              
D Joe Jenson, DMD                   
Kathryn Daniel                              
Dari-Mart Stores, Inc.              

Anne Darrow                              
Beth Davis                               
Carol Davis                               
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Davison                             
Ted Dearborn                            
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Deaton                             

Mr. Robert Decker                              
Department of Interior              
Design in Pave'                     
Destinations...The Travel Store     
Sue Devereux                            
Ms. Paula Dion-Watson                         
Dr. & Mrs.  DeWayne Ditto                               
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Donnelly                            
Ms. Michele Douglass                            
Mr. & Mrs.  Patrick Dowd                                
Due Donne                           
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Duncan                              
Cari Dunford                             
Ms. Dorothy Dunn                                
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Durbin                              
Mr. Stanley Duyck                               
Ms. Vicki Edwards                             
Ms. Laura Efron                               
Diane Egbert                              
Susan  Egbert                              
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Elder                               
Emerald Property Management         
Sabrina Enright                             
Mr. Stuart  Erdman                              
Mr. & Mrs. John Erving                              
Mr. & Mrs. Don Essig                               
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Essig                               
Essig Entertainment Inc.            
Eugene Elks # 357                   
Eugene Glass School                 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Falsgraf                            
Farwest Steel Corporation           
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fenstermacher                       
Rev & Mrs. David Fenton                              
Amber Ferrari                             
Ms. Angela Ferry                               
Dr. & Mrs. Stanley A. Filarski                            
Mrs. Janet Findlay                             
Mr. & Mrs. James Finney                              
Mr. & Mrs. Erik Finrow                              
Ronda Fisher                              
Fitness Together                    
Fletcher's For Children             
Footwise                            
Linda Forbes                              
Fort Rock Construction              
Mr. Don Fox                                 
Framin' Artworks                    
Ms. Shirley Franca                              
Ms. Brenda Franssen                            
Ms. Darbi Franssen                            
Mary Chris Fredericksen                        
Freudian Slip Lingerie & Gifts    
Jackie Frost                               
Jesse Gaines                              

Nancy Garboden                            
Dr. Lois Garner                              
Ms. Ruth Gaughan                             
Ms. Nicole Gauron                              
Edward Gelskey                             
Anna Gilliland                           
Mrs. Jackie Giustina                            
Mr. & Mrs. James Giustina                            
Mr. & Mrs.  Larry Giustina                            
Mrs. Anne Glancy                              
Mr. Timothy Gleason & Mrs. 

Jenny Ulum                         
Ms. Mary  Glenn                               
Mr. & Mrs. Werner Goeckel                             
Mr. & Mrs. David Gonyea                              
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Gonyea II                           
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Gonyea III                          
Ms. Glenda Gordon                              
Dr. & Mrs.  Dennis Gory                                
Eric & Susie Goss  
Janice Gotchall                            
Grain Millers, Inc.                 
Ms. Thelma Greenfield                          
Mrs. Rosemary Greer                               
Dr. & Mrs.  W. Gray Grieve                              
Mr. & Mrs. Glen Griffith                            
Judy Grodahl                             
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Gubrud                              
Mr. & Mrs. Ramon Gutierrez                           
Ms.  Bobbie Haas                                
Mr. Michael W. Hackney                             
Lacy Hagler                              
Mrs. Vickie Hale                                
Hamilton Construction               
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Hamlin                              
Mr. & Mrs.  Terry Hammons                             
Dr. & Mrs.  George Hanson                              
Mr. & Mrs. Nils Hanson                              
Rodney Hanson                              
Mr. & Mrs. John Harrison                            
Patricia Hartwig                             
Mr. & Mrs.  David Hascall                             
Mrs. Rosaria Haugland                            
Hawes Financial Group               
Tricia Hedin                               
Sister Anita Heeran                              
Sister Monica Heeran                              
Mr. & Mrs.  Phillip Heidt                               
Mr. & Mrs.  Dallas Hemphill                            
Ruby Henry                               
Hexion Specialty Chemicals          
Hideaway Bakery                     
Mrs. Della Hill                                
Mr. & Mrs.  David Hilles                              
Francee Hillyer                             
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hirst                               
Mrs.  Mary Hodam                               
Jan  Hoffman                             
Chelsea Holland-Bak                         
Christie Hughes                              
Joanne Hugi                                
 

TH A N K YO U,  DO N O R S!  
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(Continued from page 9) 
Gladys Hultin                              
Kathryn Hutchinson                          
Industrial Source                   
Mr. John Ingram                              
Innovative Air, Inc                 
Mr. Arnold Ismach                              
Wanda Jackson                             
Joan  Jackson-Cavan                       
Mr. & Mrs. Gil James                               
Mr. & Mrs. William James                               
JandJ Health Care Systems, Inc.     
Dr. & Mrs. Joe Jenson                              
Dr. & Mrs. Brian Jewett                              
Johnny Oceans Grille                
Ms. Chris Johnson                             
Ms. Peggy Iileen Johnson                             
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Jones                               
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jones                               
Mr. Tom Jordan                              
Joy's Uptown                        
Marie Jurasevich                          
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Karcher                             
Kare'n Totes                        
Karin Edla Skin Care                
Dr. & Mrs. Peter Kay                                 
Fran Keaton                              
Mrs. Stephanie Kerns                               
Kernutt Stokes Brandt & Co. 

LLP     
Mr. & Mrs. John Kiefer                              
Ms. Nancy Kiesewetter                         
Mika Kilmer                              
Stephanie Pearl Kimmel                              
Mr. & Mrs. Edward King                                
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Kinnard                             
Mr. & Mrs. John Kirk                                
Dr. & Mrs. Scott H. Kitchel                             
Karen Klemme                              
Kate Kloos & Gary Danner                              
Susan Kokkeler                            
Ms. Jennifer Kolln                               
Ms. Vicki Komori                              
Mrs. Roberta Konnie                              
Mrs. Linda Korth                               
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kovach                              
Mr. &  Mrs. Robert Kraus                               
J.W.  Kreitz                              
Mr. & Mrs. Skip Kriz                                
Karen Kurashige                           
KVAL                                
Linda Kyhn                                
Drs.  Chris & Brooke Kyle                                
Di Lacey                               
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Lafferty                            
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Laing                               
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Laing                               
Mr. & Mrs. Jean Lamb                                
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lancaster                           
Jan Lariviere                           
Ms. Tish  Larsen                              
Renee Larson                              
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Larson                              
Latham's Luggage & Gifts          
Ms. Carol Lavery                              
Marsha Leaptrott                           

Caryn Ledford                             
Mrs. Ada Lee                                 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Lee                                 
Dr. Helen Lester                              
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Lewis                               
Dr. Randall S. Lewis                               
Kathy Lieberman                           
Mr. & Mrs. Mel Lindley                             
Lions Hawn Fund                     
Dr. &  Mrs. Robert Litin                               
Ms. Sheryl Little                              
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Loeffler                            
Mr. & Mrs.  Marc Lund                                
Mr. & Mrs.  Warren Lund                                
Luxe                                
Ms. Patrice Mabie                               
Ms.  Debbie Madden                              
Ruthee Manfrass                            
Mr. & Mrs.  James Manwill                             
Market of Choice                    
Dr. & Mrs.  Steven Marks                               
Julie Marquardt                           
Mr. & Mrs. Cam Martin                              
Dr. & Mrs. Louis Marzano                             
Jessica Matthiesen                          
Paula Matthiesen                          
Mrs. Sandra Mattson                             
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Mauro                               
Jane Maxwell                             
Mr. Stan Mayhew & Ms. Chris 

Hayward-Mayhew                           
Ms. Janeen McAninch                            
McClure Associates                  
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas McCormack  
Ms. Michelle McCoy                               
Mr. Richard McCutchen                           
Mr. & Mrs.  Duncan McDonald                            
Cherie McGrath                             
Mr. Doug  McKay                               
McKay Commercial Properties, 

LLC    
McKay Family Foundation             
Mckenzie Honey Farm       
McKenzie-Willamette Hospital        
Dr. & Mrs. Roger McKimmy                             
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas McMahon                             
Mrs. Martha McMillen                            
Melange                             
Ms. Jackie Melvin                              
Dr. & Mrs. John Merrick                             
Dr. & Mrs. David Meyers                              
Ms. Fran Michael                             
Ms. Anne Michalski                           
Dr. & Mrs. Lee Michels                             
Microsoft Matching Gifts 

Program    
Jacqlyn Mikalonis & Stephen 

Loges                       
Ms. Carolyn Miller                              
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Miller                              
Ms. Martha Ruth Miller                              
Ms. Mary Miller                              
Mr. & Mrs. Robb Miller                              
Ava Milosevich                          
Miss Meers                          

Mr. & Mrs. Tim Mitchell                            
Modern Elegance                     
Dr. & Mrs. Craig G. Mohler                              
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Monte                               
Mr. & Mrs. Don Montgomery                          
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Moore                               
Mr. & Mrs. Dewey Moore                               
Mrs. Mary Ann Moore                               
Mrs. Dana Moreland                            
Mr. Jack Morris                              
GemaLee  Morrison                            
Dr. & Mrs. Kiya Movassaghi                          
Mucho Gusto Mexican Kitchen         
Ms. Jewel  Murphy                              
Mr. & Mrs. John Murphy                              
Mr. & Mrs. Duncan Murray                              
Mr. & Mrs. John Murray                              
Saundra Murry                               
National Academy of Artistic 

Gymnastics 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Newland                             
Mr. & Mrs. Robin Newlove                             
Annette Newman                              
Jeana Newman                              
Newman's Fish Company               
Nick & Nora's Classic Interiors   
Mr. & Mrs. DavidNiles                               
Cris Noah                                
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Nosler                              
Mr. & Mrs.  Eugene O'Brien                             
Mr. & Mrs. Peter O'Neil                              
Oak Leaf Property Management        
Omnishuttle                         
Oregon  Rod Reel & Tackle           
Dr. & Mrs. Larry Over                                
Ms. Joyce Owens                               
Pacific Continental Bank            
PacificSource Health Plans          
Mr. & Mrs. Ray  Paiement                            
Parties To Go                       
Pathology Consultants, PC           
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Paulson                             
PeaceHealth Laboratories            
PeaceHealth Oregon Region           
Leah Pearl                               
Pepperberries                       
Mr. & Mrs. William Peskor                              
Pewter Rabbit Antiques              
Lori Pfaff                               
Ms. Julie Pickett                             
Ms. Lindsay Clegg Pierce                              
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Plath                               
Dr. & Mrs. Fred Platt                               
Mrs. Ruth Pohll                               
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Pollock                             
Mrs. Dorothy Porter                              
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Posner                              
Phyllis Potter                              
Ms. Nadine Powell                              
Mrs. Marilyn Powers                              
Jamie Prater                              
Mr. & Mrs. B. David Pratt                               
Mr. William Priaulx                             
Mr. &  Mrs. Rob Prince                              
Sarah Pyle                                

QSL Print Communications            
Ms. Laura Quinn                               
Ms. Janice Quist                               
The Rabbit Bistro & Bar               
Mrs. Roxy Ragozzino                           
Carolyn Ramus                               
Nancy Raymond                             
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Re                                  
Virginia Re                                  
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Rear                                
Constance Redhead                             
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Reed                                
Louise Reffstrup                           
The Register-Guard                      
Martha Reilly                              
Mr. & Mrs. W.E Reinka                              
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Rexius                              
Mr. Rob Reygers                             
Dr. & Mrs. Dwayne Rice                                
Dr. Victor Richenstein                         
Marsha Richeson                            
Kaye Ridley                              
Right Mental Attitude               
Mr. Michael Ritchey                             
Ms. Cindy Roane                               
Ms. Susie Roberts                             
Robertson/Sherwood/

Architects PC    
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph  Robinson                            
Jan Robinson Smith                      
Mrs. Erna Rockey                              
Mr. George Rode                                
Ron's Island Grill                  
Rosaria P. Haugland 

Foundation      
Michelle Rose                                
Ms. Bobbie Rosenberg                           
Catherine Roth                                
Mr. & Mrs. Irvin Roth                                
Dr. & Mrs. Indulal Rughani                             
Mrs. C.J. Russell                             
Mr. & Mrs. Don Sadowsky                            
Mr. & Mrs. James Salerno                             
Salon St. Jacques                   
Dr. Shane Samy                                
Adeena Sarah                               
Sue Saubert                             
Mrs. Clyde Saylor                              
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Schaffer                            
Ms. JoAnn Schliep                             
Mr. & Mrs. Neal Schmaedick                          
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Schwartz                            
Mr. & Mrs. Heinz Selig                               
Deena Semler                              
Stephanie Seubert                             
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Sexton                              
The Shamrock Flowers & Gifts          
Drs. Terry and Theresa Shedden                        
Beth Sheehan                             
Ms. Whitney Shephard                            
NojeShepherd                            
Tracie Shojai                              
Joyce Siamon                              
Kit Sibert                              
Beth Silver                              
Dr. & Mrs. Geoff Simmons                             



Page 11  

Ms. Dorae Simon                               
Simple Actions Family 

Foundation    
Lindsay Sirmon                              
Sisters of St. Joseph of Peace      
Skeie's Jewelers                    
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Skillern                            
Slocum Center                       
Jane Slyker                              
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Smith                               
Stephanie Smith                               
Mr. & Mrs. Davison Soper                               
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry South                               
Mr. & Mrs. David Sparks                              
Robin Spears                              
Ms. Jean Specht                              
Marc Spence & Betsy Boyd                        
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Speulda                             
Splash                              
Sport Clips                         
Standard Register                   
Ms. Colleen Stangeland                          
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander Stapleton                           
Jeanne Staton                              
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Stokes                              
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Storment                            
Ms. Romaine Strub                               
Ms. Joan Stuart                              
Ms. Kathy Sullivan                            
Sunsational Tanning & Salon         
Ms. Kelly Sutherland                          
Annette Swangard                            
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Swangard                            
Sara Swangard                            
Ms. Jan Swanson                             
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Swenson                             
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Tate                                
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Taylor                              
Dr. Robert Tearse                              
Ms. Patricia Terho                               
Shannon   Thienes                             
Jane Thomas                              
Nadine Thomas                              
Dr. & Mrs. Gail Thompson                            
Tokatee Golf Club                   
Kelly Toman                               
Mr. & Mrs. R. Sande Tomlinson                           
Mr. & Mrs. James Torrey                              
Sister  Aileen Trainor                             
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Traver                              
Suzanne Tritch                              
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Tritch                              
True Light Metalworks               
Lois Trunnell                            
Dr. & Mrs. Frank Turner                              
Mary K. Turner                              
Tykeson Family Charitable 

Trust     
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Tyree                               
Tyree Oil                           
Umpqua Bank                         
United Way of Columbia-

Willamette   
University of Oregon 

Asklepiads     
University of Oregon Athletic 

Dept  

University Printing                 
Mrs. Heather Upton                               
Mr. Alvin Urquhart 
Utopia Salon                        
Valley River Inn                    
Silvia Vargas                              
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Vickers                             
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Victor                              
Teresa Victor                              
RachelleVillano                             
Vision Service Plan                 
Vista Framing & Gallery           
Drs. Peter & Josephine Von 

Hippel                          
Mr. & Mrs. Sid Voorhees                            
Wags!                               
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Waldron                             
Dr. & Mrs. Doug Walker                              
Joy Walker                              
Mr. & Mrs.  Patrick Walsh                               
Mrs. Mary Lee Ward                                
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Ward                                
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Warren                              
Mrs. Frances Warren                              
Paula Watson                              
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Weaver                              
Allison Weaver                              
Susan Weaver                              
Michelle Weaver Finley                       
Mindy Weber                               
Mr. & Mrs. Jon  Weck                                
Wells Fargo Foundation              
Geresse Wesel                               
Wesley United Methodist 

Women       
Ms. Jen West                                
Mr. & Mrs. Jim West                                
West 11th Copy & Print            
Mr. & Mrs.  Douglas White                               
Suzyn Whittaker                           
Mr. Norm Wildish                             
Wildish Land Company                
Shirley Wiley                               
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Williams                            
Kelly Williams                            
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Williams                            
Monica Wilton                              
Becky Wing                                
Mr. George Wingard                             
Ms. Molly Wirch                               
Mr. & Mrs. William Wiswall                             
Phyllis Wolf                                
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Woodard                             
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Wright                              
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Wright                              
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Wuest                               
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Yamanaka                            
Diana Young                               
Janet Young                               
Sarah Zachem                              
Zenon Cafe                          
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Zimmer                             

In Honor of Belinda Brimhall 
    Mary Lynn Buckingham 
    Darrelyn Coats 
    Lois Garner 
    Colleen Rudd 
In Honor of Mary Lynn 

Buckingham 
    Belinda Brimhall 
    Darrelyn Coats 
    Lois Garner 
    Colleen Rudd 
    Marilyn Waff 
In Honor of Darrelyn Coats 
    Belinda Brimhall 
    Mary Lynn Buckingham 
    Lois Garner 
    Colleen Rudd 
    Marilyn Waff 
In Honor of Sheila Daughtry 
    Sister Aileen Trainor 
In Honor of Lois Garner 
    Mr. & Mrs. Kelly Bruckart 
In Honor of E. Greene 
    Sister Aileen Trainor 
In Honor of Jo-Mae Gonyea 
    Mr. & Mrs. Wally Knecht 
In Honor of Sister Monica 

Heeran 
    Mr. & Mrs. Rich DuVal 
In Honor of DeLeesa 

Meashintubby 
    Sister Aileen Trainor 
In Honor of Kerry O’Fallon 
    Dr. & Mrs. Doug Walker 
In Honor of Leah Pahlmeyer 
    Mr. & Mrs. Edgar Peara 
In Honor of Colleen Rudd 
    Belinda Brimhall 
    Darrelyn Coats 
    Lois Garner 
    Marilyn Waff 
In Honor of Pam Seaver 
    Mr. Lester Leavitt, III 
In Honor of Max Swenson 
    Mr. & Mrs. Steve Ward 
In Honor of Frank & Pam 

Turner 
    Dr. & Mrs. Doug Walker 
In Honor of Marilyn Waff 
    Mary Lynn Buckingham 
    Darrelyn Coats 
    Dr. Lois Garner 
    Colleen Rudd     

Honorary Gifts 

Great care has been taken in the recording of all names — our donors 
are our most valued community sponsors. If  we have made an error or 
omitted your name, please accept our apologies, and contact Jennifer 
Larson at (541) 868-3578, or jelarson@vim-clinic.org, and we will 
place your corrected name in our next printing. 

Memorial Gifts 

In Memory of Carol Calkins 
     Mr. Warren Wong 
In Memory of Evlin Conway 
     Dr. & Mrs. William Conway 
In Memory of Diane Andersen 
     Mrs. Dana Moreland 
In Memory of Frieda 

Geisenheimer 
     Ms. Hilde Geisen 
In Memory of Maida Gillette 
     Mr. & Mrs. Rollo Morris 
In Memory of Dan Graham 
     Mr. & Mrs. Brian Bronson 
In Memory of Pedro & Maria 

Gutierrez 
     Mr. & Mrs. Ramon Gutierrez 
In Memory of Mary Hammer 
     Mr. & Mrs. Brian Bronson 
In Memory of Robert Harland 
     Dr. & Mrs. Doug Walker 
In Memory of N. Ray Hawk 
     Mrs. Phyllis Hawk 
In Memory of James Hazelrigg, 

MD 
     Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Kalahan 
In Memory of Terry Knowles 
     Ms. Karen Knowles 
In Memory of Leonard Lane 
     Mrs. Nora Lane 
In Memory of Sally Lounsbury 
     Mrs. Harriet Davis 
In Memory of Glenn McKee 
     Mr. & Mrs. David McKee 
In Memory of Diana Esther 

Nelson 
     Mr. & Mrs. Jon Lund 
In Memory of William Parshall 
     Dr. & Mrs. Bob Wilken 
In Memory of Dr. Jerry Payton 
     Mr. & Mrs. Dale Rettmann 
In Memory of Hal Rockey 
     Mr. & Mrs. Bill Wascher 
In Memory of Tom Siegmund 
     Mr. & Mrs. Ron Mithcell 
     Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vos 
In Memory of Barbara & Robert 

Smith 
     Miss Geraldine Good 
In Memory of Isabel Smoots 
     Miss Geraldine Good 



 Thank you  
QSL Printing  
for making our  

newsletter so colorful! 
 
 

Volunteers In Medicine 
2260 Marcola Road 
Springfield, OR  97477 

 
Thank you to 

for its ongoing support 
of our advertising needs. 

 

 

A Foundation of Support   

 
Thank you! 

Sincere thanks to KVAL 
for its continued support 
of VIM’s public service 

announcements. 
 

 A primary revenue source for 
Volunteers In Medicine Clinic is 
grants. Without the support of 
foundations and organizations that 
focus on giving, VIM could never do 
its important work. We thank these 
supporters who help make our 
community a livable one for all of us.  
• American Medical Association 

Foundation 
• Baker Family Foundation 
• Coeta & Donald Barker Foundation 
• Chambers Family Foundation 
• City of Springfield 

• The Collins Foundation 
• Rosaria P. Haugland Foundation 
• McKay Family Foundation 
• Meyer Memorial Trust 
• PacificSource Charitable Trust 
• Newburn Family Foundation 
• Obie Family Foundation 
• PeaceHealth Corporation 
• Doyle & Donna Shepherd Foundation 
• Bess Spiva Timmons Foundation 
• Sacred Heart Medical Center Foundation 
• United Way of Lane County 
• Walmart, W. 11th Avenue, Eugene 
• Woodard Family Foundation 

 


